BUS TRIP TO TROPIC WORLD: The bus is full, but if you are not signed up and wish to go, please call Bert Muenstermann ( ) and she will put you on the waiting list. In case of last minute cancellations, be at the Gardens before the bus leaves. (But do get on the waiting list -- they are the first to get seats after those who have already signed up.)

Bring your own lunch. There is a soft drink machine at Tropic World, but

if you want coffee, you will have to bring your own.

the large assemble the s

THE BUS WILL LEAVE PROMPTLY AT 8:00 A.M., ON OCTOBER 8TH FROM THE SOUTH COAST BOTANIC GARDENS. If you are late, the consolation prize is the opportunity to contemplate the beauty of the Gardens early on a October morning.

<u>Last Month</u>: We enjoyed Virginia Martin's wonderful slides of people and buildings, lovely clouds and countryside along with beautiful plants on her trip to Cuernavaca, Oaxaca and Chipas, Mexico.

BOARD MEETING AT 12:30 P.M., PRECEEDING THE NOVEMBER 12TH REGULAR MEETING.

DUES FOR 1979 are due in November. Be sure and see the Membership Chairman, Rowena Thompson.

NEW MEMBERS: Welcome to both our new and returning members!

Mrs. Bonnie B. Borges

Mark Nichols

San Pedro, Ca. 90731

Torrance, Ca. 90505 Phone:

Phone:

Chis Pickeet

Palos Verdes Estates, Ca. 90274

SHOW AND SALE -- DON'T FORGET! October 21st at the Country Hills Shopping Center at Rolling Hills Road and Crenshaw Blyd.

South Coast Cactus and Succulent Society meeting for the bus trip at 8:00 A.M., October 8,1978, at the South Coast Botanic Gardens

26300 Crenshaw Blvd. Palos Verdes Peninsula

President Mary Belle Wallenhorst

Cactus and

succulent society

